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Committee Meeting Minutes

Friday 4 May 2012, 1pm – 4pm


The National Media Museum, Bradford
Chair:  Michael Terwey
Minutes: Michelle Day
Attendees: Adam Bell, Jenny Broadbent, Laura Briggs, Jenny Brown (by phone), Freya Folåsen, Cat Newley, Karen Oliver-Spry
1. Apologies
Victoria Rogers, Joe Carr, Georgina Young
2. Minutes of last meeting & matters arising
General request that the Actions from last meeting should be re-circulated and carried over, but enacted before the AGM

ACTION: All to review their Actions from the January meeting and enact them before AGM in July.

ACTION:  All to send Karen Oliver-Spry their evaluation reports for her to collate.
 
3. Conference preparation
Karen Oliver-Spry reported that all transport was now booked.  Karen has also confirmed and investigated the use of cheques when paying for dinner and taxis.  Karen hopes to book taxis to take Delegates from the accommodation to Cardiff Bay and pay in advance.  She can’t do that until booking closes on 9 June 2012.  

There are 6 applications for free places.  The deadline for this is 9 May and she and Joe will choose the winners.  

ACTION: Karen to email the details of the free place winners to Adam Bell so that he can brief them about writing a review for Newsletter.

The committee discussed tweeting by a Designer.  Discussion revolved around who would want to be at conference and would we need to pay them a day’s rate in order to attend and tweet for us.  If it’s a case of giving them a day place at conference, then it’s in our benefit to ask a Designer to attend, but if we’ll have to pay their daily rate, it would not be financially viable for us.

ACTION: Freya Folåsen to look into local Designers who might want to tweet about this year’s conference.

Karen sought committee approval for Speaker expenses to be paid on the day of speaking OR travel and accommodation the evening before, whichever is cheaper.  Committee approved this.

Karen also sought committee approval to set a cut off point for Speakers claiming expenses of 6 weeks.  This will help Joe work out the finances more accurately post event.  Committee approved this.

Committee are to arrive at the first venue at approximately 8.30-9am if their travel arrangements allow.  Those who are staying over the night before could do some Delegate Pack stuffing.

ACTION: Victoria Rogers to buy folders for delegate packs

ACTION: Karen to arrange a document directing delegates to the venues, the programme and the abstracts.

ACTION: Karen to send out an email requesting printing or photocopying jobs amongst committee.

ACTION: Jenny Brown to print name badges for all Delegates and to distinguish the committee name badges.  Also to use the plastic name holders she already has from last year’s conference.

4. AGM preparation
Georgina Young will need to set a date regarding the deadline of when committee members should compile their AGM report for.

ACTION: Georgina to set a suitable deadline for reports

On the Agenda, Michael Terwey asked that changing the membership rates should appear, but that it cannot be confirmed until a membership structure and price level proposal has been put together, ref January’s actions.

ACTION: Ref January Actions, Joe Carr to put together a document suggesting a new membership structure and appropriate level of subscription by Friday 18 May 2012.

Nominations

There are a number of committee place up for re-election this AGM as well as Chair Elect and Secretary.  They are:

Jenny Broadbent – would like to re-stand for committee

Adam Bell – would like to re-stand for committee

Karen Oliver-Spry – undecided as yet


Michelle Day – would like to re-stand for committee as Chair Elect


Jenny Brown – would like to re-stand for committee as Secretary

Georgina has chosen not to re-stand for committee hence vacating the position of Secretary at the end of her term.

Freya is standing down from committee as she is moving back to Norway, although she may consider staying on as an International member of committee, attending meetings by phone.

Michael mentioned our National distribution since we will not have a committee member representing the South West or anyone from the London area.

ACTION:  All to speak to people they feel might be suitable for committee especially those who are in under-represented areas of the United Kingdom.

ACTION:  Michelle Day to circulate updated draft Nomination form as soon as possible for Georgina and Michael’s approval.

5. Queries arising from committee member reports
FirstBASE
Adam asked if some of the Newsletters can be scanned as part of the website improvement project since this will add directly to the Archive of SHCG publications available online.  
ACTION: Cat Newley to mention this to Victoria when she next sees her at a FirstBASE meeting.

ACTION: Jenny Broadbent to send details to Victoria for FirstBASE.

ACTION: Checking to see what other SSNs have that could be uploaded onto FirstBASE (who to action this?)

Journal
Michelle mentioned that she has left the cost of this year’s Journal blank because she was unable to gather exact costs in time, but projected costs from quotes point to Journal being at least £800-£1000 cheaper this year.  She was also able to beat the postage price increase.  Everyone should have their copy of Journal by now.

ACTION: Jenny Brown offered to write a response to Lauren Ephitite’s article in Vol 36 of Journal.

Sponsorship and Development
Freya’s report brought forward a need for photos to be given to Freya to illustrate the press pack.  There was discussion around what to sponsor and what to chase.  It was deemed that sponsorship was not helpful for Seminars.  Sponsorship would be most useful to commercial partners that have an audience.  Additional content for FirstBASE is a priority for sponsorship.

ACTION: Michelle to send 2009 conference photographs to Freya

ACTION: Cat to create a style guide based on the new website.

Web
Cat is administering the grant funding and this is now complete.

Seminar
Object Lessons is now available again.

ACTION: Cat to publicise Object Lessons on Facebook.

ACTION: Jenny Brown to get pictures to Adam for the Crime & Punishment upcoming seminar.

News
Adam is thinking about offering News as a digital version.  This would not necessarily prevent people from receiving a hard copy but Adam wanted it to be an option for members.

Adam wants to keep debate alive in News, and is looking for good issues that spring from his reporting in the News that can be taken further.

ACTION: All to let Adam know of interesting debates.

_______________________________________BREAK________________________________________
6. Officer reports
Chair
Michael reported further about the SSN meeting that he attended in January.

Treasurer
Joe wasn’t able to attend the meeting, so arising from his report were a number of actions in addition to January’s actions.

ACTION: Joe to arrange the accounts to show restricted and unrestricted expenditure, so that committee members can see what is ‘idle’ cash and what is earmarked for other projects.

ACTION: Joe to tell Jenny Brown who has not paid for the Geology seminar yet, so that she can chase them.

Membership Secretary
Laura asked about the old files for Membership and the membership details therein.  How long should we keep these records for?
ACTION: Georgina to advise on how long archives should be kept for in general.

ACTION: Laura Briggs is to chase up the database contract so that the improvements can be enacted as soon as possible.

7. Future planning – open session
Membership levels
Joe has this work in hand although Michael requested the Institutional membership should be reviewed.  Institutional membership currently costs £36 per year, but we have no way of knowing who this level of membership reaches.  Should we abolish it and encourage people to be individual members?

· SHCG represents Social History Curators as individuals, not institutions

· Simplifies our membership structure

· It would have to go to an AGM vote – possibly with two options.

Adam felt that this would be a bad idea.  We could miss out on a lot of members.  How many Institutional members would transfer to individual membership?

Jenny Brown suggested that we could introduce a Library membership which would involve museum libraries receiving publications but not benefitting from the list and other benefits.  We should work on our personal relationship with the membership which may ensure that one-time Institutional members become individual members.

UPDATE: Since the meeting Laura has determined that there are 124 Institutional members (5 of which are overseas).  Out of 356 members, this is about a third of the total membership.
Michael suggested that we could have a very minimal membership level which would be something nominal like £1 to be part of SHCG List, so having the benefit of engagement without the cost.  Perhaps a digital membership level where the member receives no hard copies of publications.

Committee restructure
Michael proposed a change in committee structure.  Some jobs could be merged or the total jobs could be thought about in a different way.  Reducing committee’s size would reduce the cost of travel – but this could be remedied by telephone conferencing.

ACTION: Michael to look into the costs of telephone conferencing and Skyping.

Cat – less people around the table means less people to bounce ideas off. 

Adam – how are other committee’s structured?

Michael – the Ethnographers’ Group have 10.  DATS have 13, and 6 at the Crime & Punishment SSN.
Freya suggested that we could have one less meeting a year, which would be 3 meetings per committee year.  Everyone agreed that we could trial this next year.
Karen suggested the one person could look after Conference and Seminars hence reducing by one committee member.  If we take this option that will need more co-opting from host institutions.
ACTION: Michael to look at the Constitutional implications with reference to Vic and the FirstBASE team.

ACTION: Joe to create a break down of FirstBASE travel expenses to compare with Committee travel expenses.


Seminars
Jenny Brown wants to encourage members to host study days if they have just completed an interesting project.

Adam mentioned that Museums North do that and the social history committee go and look at newly completed projects in their region.
Michael felt that this could inspire our members to be proactive within SHCG.

Jenny Brown – we would only need to do the administration and some advertising for them.

ACTION:  Committee agreed that this was a good idea and Jenny should go for it and get the ball rolling.

8. AOB
Michael as Chair conveyed his thanks to the committee members who have come to the end of their term for all their hard work.  He made special reference to Georgina who is not re-standing, for her work as Secretary and Freya who is standing down at AGM after establishing SHCG’s sponsorship and development portfolio.
The next meeting of the Committee will be decided after AGM in July 2012.
